
    

 

 
 

NEWSLETTER 
Week Commencing: Monday 17 January 2022 

 

FULLBROOK CAREERS FAIR – SAVE THE DATE 

Our fantastic Parent Voice are proud to announce that the Fullbrook 

Careers Fair will take place on Tuesday 22 March from 6-9pm in the 

Fullbrook Sports Centre.  

After the disappointment of having to cancel the event in March 2020 

due to the global pandemic and national lockdown situation, we are 

delighted that it now feels safe to be able to offer our students and their 

parents/carers the opportunity to attend once again. 

The Parent Voice have already signed up over 40 exhibitors from a 

variety of career paths/employers and further study options for students 

to think about post GCSE/A Level. 

We will be sharing further details after half term along with the link for 

booking tickets, but in the meantime, please do put the date in your diary. 

“Success isn’t about how much money you 

make. It’s about the difference you make in 

people’s lives.” – Michelle Obama 

CHANGE TO MASK MANDATE IN SCHOOLS 

From Thursday 20 January, in line with government guidance, 

students and staff no longer have to wear face coverings in classrooms. 

Then, from Thursday 27 January students and staff will no longer be 

required to wear face coverings in corridors and communal areas 

either. Of course, anyone who wishes to wear a face covering, can 

continue to do so.  

Everyone eligible who has not yet had received it, should get a vaccine 

or booster. Other Covid-19 secure measures in school, including testing 

twice weekly, remain in place. It is important that we all continue to do 

all we can to stay well so that face to face teaching and learning can take 

place for everyone.  

  

FULLBROOK 6 ART & 

TECHNOLOGY 

FUNDRAISING 

The fundraising page for the new 

creative learning space in the 

Technology block has now closed. We 

raised £140 which will go towards 

equipment needed to give our A Level 

students a more collaborative working 

environment.  

Special thanks go to the following 

people who donated to the fund.  

J. Mawson  J. Evans 

T. Clouston  M. Taylor 

R. Wigley   B. Gauntlett 

J. Stopps 

 

 

 



    

 

 

Further details and frequently asked questions on these government 

announcements can be found here. 

CHANGES TO THE SELF-ISOLATION PERIOD FOR THOSE 

WHO TEST POSITIVE FOR COVID-19 

From Monday 17 January, people who are self-isolating with COVID-19 have the 

option to reduce their isolation period after 5 full days if they test negative with 

a lateral flow device (LFD) test on both day 5 and day 6 and they do not have a 

temperature. For example, if they test negative on the morning of day 5 and the 

morning of day 6, they can return to their education or childcare setting 

immediately on day 6. 

The first test must be taken no earlier than day 5 of the self-isolation period, and 

the second must be taken the following day. All test results should be reported 

to NHS Test and Trace.  

If the result of either of their tests is positive, they should continue to self-isolate 

until they get negative results from two LFD tests on consecutive days or until 

they have completed 10 full days of self-isolation, whichever is earliest.  

Anyone who is unable to take LFD tests or anyone who continues to have a 

temperature will need to complete the full 10 day period of self-isolation.  

Further information on self-isolation for those with COVID-19 is available. 

BREAKFAST CLUB 

From Monday 24 January, the catering team, will also be offering a breakfast 

service in the canteen from 8-8:30am. We will continue to operate on a cashless 

basis, so if your child wishes to get breakfast at school, please make sure their 

account is topped up via ParentPay. 

WORD OF THE CYCLE 

It’s time our next Word of the Cycle, which we’ll be incorporating into lessons 

and tutor times with students. We would be grateful if you could continue to 

support this by using the word in conversation at home.    

Ruminate (verb):  Think deeply about something (over a period of time). 

Example: Being given the time in class to ruminate over their ideas allowed the 

students to come up with thoughtful points. 

MFL WORD OF THE CYCLE 

Our next Modern Foreign Language (MFL) Word of the Cycle, which will be 

incorporated into MFL lessons in a similar way to our normal Word of the Cycle 

is below. 

  

CONTACT US 

Please do not hesitate to contact us via:  

info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk    

concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk         

homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk 

 

HOMEWORK CLUB 

To book your child a space at Homework 

Club, please click here. 

 

SOCIAL MEDIA 

Click the symbols below to view the 

Fullbrook Facebook & Twitter pages or the 

Fullbrook 6 Instagram account. 

 

https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2022/01/19/face-masks-in-classrooms-will-no-longer-be-required-from-20-january-and-in-communal-areas-from-27-january-what-you-need-to-know/
https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result?utm_source=14%20January%202022%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result?utm_source=14%20January%202022%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/self-isolation-for-those-with-covid-19-can-end-after-five-full-days-following-two-negative-lfd-tests?utm_source=14%20January%202022%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://www.parentpay.com/
mailto:info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/homework-club-tickets-221300785607
http://www.facebook.com/Fullbrook
http://www.twitter.com/FullbrookSchool
https://www.instagram.com/fullbrook_6/


    

 

English: To Reflect or think carefully/ deeply about something- e.g. The philosopher 

reflects on the meaning of life. 

French: réfléchir - e.g. Le philosophe réfléchit au sens de la vie. 

Spanish: reflexionar - e.g El filósofo reflexiona sobre el sentido de la vida. 

STUDENT SUCCESS 

Lucas C-T from Year 11 is currently in Austria taking part 

in the Precise Ski Academy in Austria until the end of 

January. Since arriving, he has undertaken a rigorous 

programme of training, competition and schoolwork but 

his hard work and dedication is definitely paying off. So 

far, Lucas has finished in the top 10 in the speed races 

and top 5 in most of the technical events. The highlight 

of his participation so far has been 3rd place in Giant 

Slalom.  Well done Lucas, we look forward to hearing all 

about it when you return to school! 

FULLBROOK 6 FOOTBALL RESULT 

F6 football team recorded another league win on Wednesday afternoon.  The game 

against Merrist Wood resulted in a confident 7-3 win for the team, especially 

considering they had no subs for the first half of the game. Goals came from Jasper C 

(3) and Haydn F (4).  

Congratulations to the whole team for another sterling effort. 

 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Thursday 20 January Year 11 Parents Evening (appointment only) 

Thursday 3 February Year 9 Parents Evening (appointment only) 

Friday 4 February INSET Day (School closed to students) 

w/c Monday 7 February Year 13 Mock Exams (week 1) 

Thursday 10 February Year 12 Parents Evening (appointment only) 

Friday 11 February School closes for half term (normal finish time) 

Monday 21 February  School reopens (all students in school) 

w/c Monday 21 February  Year 13 Mock Exams (week 2) 

Thursday 24 February  Year 10 Parents Evening (appointment only) 


